Minutes for the March 6th, 2025 regular board meeting

Chairman Blaine Lee called the board meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. by asking everyone in
attendance to stand for the pledge of allegiance.

Roll call was taken. Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisor Paul Degenhardt, Supervisor Kevin Hoyer
and Clerk/Treasurer Katie Reding were all present.

Katie Reding read the minutes from the February board meeting. Paul Degenhardt made a
motion to approve them as read. Kevin Hoyer made the second motion. Motion Carried.

Blaine Lee read the agenda . Kevin Hoyer made a motion to approve and Paul Degenhardt
made the second. Motion carried.

No public comment was made.
No one was present to request a dog kennel license.
No action was taken regarding the Open book and Board of Review dates. Will review in April.

Blaine Lee made a motion to have the road tour Wednesday, March 19th depending on
weather. Kevin Hoyer made the second motion. Motion carried.

Road Report and Zoning Blaine Lee discussed the roads. Some of the roads have lakes the
county had helped assist in frozen culverts and helped chop ice up on the town roads.

The Recycling center is going smoothly.

Kevin Hoyer discussed the status of the grant application for the recycle center at the new Town
Hall location.

The financial report, account balances and checks written were presented. Kevin Hoyer made a
motion to approve the financial report. Paul Degenhardt made the second. Motion carried.

Paying the bills. Kevin Hoyer made a motion to pay the bills. Paul Degenhardt made the second
motion. Motion carried.

April's regular board meeting will be held the 3rd Tuesday of April following the Annual Meeting
which starts at 7pm.

Kevin Hoyer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:04 pm. Paul Degenhardt made the
second. Motion carried.






